

3rd January 2022

Updated guidance on the use of face coverings in Education settings

Dear Students,

We look forward to welcoming you back to College on Wednesday 5th January 2022. Please see updated guidance from the Department for Education below:

From today, Sunday 2 January, it is recommended that face coverings are worn in classrooms where pupils in Year 7 and above are educated. The advice is short term only, to support pupils and teachers as they return to school this term and builds on the existing proportionate guidance that recommends face coverings for all adults in communal areas of all settings. We are updating our guidance to reflect this. The advice on face coverings in classrooms will be in place until Wednesday, 26 January when Plan B regulations are currently scheduled to expire, at which point it will be reviewed.

Please ensure that you have a face covering with you from the start of term and that it is worn in all communal spaces and classrooms in light of rising cases of the Omicron variant of Covid 19. A supply of face coverings will be available from Reception if required. Please also ensure that your ID lanyard is worn and visible at all times while on college premises.

Wishing you a happy and safe year ahead.

Best wishes,

Suki Dhesi

Vice Principal - Students, Learning & Quality







